CONFIDENTIAL

10 DOWNING STREET

LONDON SW1A 2AA
From the Private Secretary 13 June 1989

CLEAN AIR

I enclose a copy of a message to the Prime Minister
from President Bush about the new Clean Air Legislation
which he is sending to Congress. It would be helpful to
know in due course whether a reply is appropriate.

The Foreign and Commonwealth Office will want to note
particularly the last paragraph which deals with Vietnamese
Boat people.

I am copying this letter and enclosure to Stephen Wall
(Foreign and Commonwealth Office), Alex Allan (H.M.
Treasury) and to Trevor Woolley (Cabinet Office).

CHARLES POWELL

Regert Bright, Esqg.,
Department of the Environment.
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